
 OCTOBER 2023 

October; fall has arrived in full swing. With school sporting events and other 
activities going on; football, volleyball, cross-country and eSports(of which I am coach 
for two different types of computer games). 

  
 
 This month we  didn’t make our 90% goal but we need to keep at it. Together we 

can make Oregon Shine. 
 
On the wilder side of Oregon; in Ontario, Oregon at our monthly meeting.  The 

post of 5452 gave a pin to the Auxiliary President for being a female veteran; a member 
received a plaque by the Post for seventy-one continuous years of service.  Members 
also received  a certificate for thirty-five years, one for thirty-four years, one for twenty-
four years. While I received an award for twenty-three years of service. The Auxiliary 
had the visit by District 6 Senior Vice President Tanya Melnikoff. 
 


